При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1Б1B4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

1. Установите соответствие между репликами-стимулами и ответными репликами. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

РЕПЛИКИ-СТИМУЛЫ

ОТВЕТНЫЕ РЕПЛИКИ

1 — I must be off now.

2 — It's good to see you again.

3 — It seems a longtime since I saw you last.

4 — I'm crazy about football.

OTBETTIBLE TERRITOR

A — Yes, time flies.B — See you soon then.

C — Me too.

D — Delighted to see you too.

E — I'll see.

1) 1B2C3E4A

2) 1E2B3A4C

3) 1C2D3A4E

4) 1B2D3A4C

2. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.

Will they?

- 1) They will be staying at a hotel there.
 - 2) I hope they won't be late.
 - 3) A meeting will be held next Tuesday at 5 p.m.
 - 4) It's no use trying to force them, they just won't go.

John McGregor talks to four performers who have made a career out of entertaining others.

1. The Illusionist

Who would expect to find England's answer to Harry Houdini in the sleepy Lancashire village of Mawdsley? Well, Matthew Tate has built up an impressive range of illusions and spectacular magic tricks to shock and thrill his audience, but many attribute his success to the way he manages to involve and excite his audience. They watch as he frees himself after being submerged handcuffed in a water-filled tank. He reminds his audience that failure would mean certain death and even asks them to hold their breath with him, just as Houdini did I ask him if he can tell me just one of his secrets. My question is met with a cheeky grin and, of course, complete silence!

2. The Living Statue

When people ask Maria Marks what she does for a living, she often tells them "nothing". Every day, she makes her living by dressing in an antique wedding dress, covering her skin in white clown paint and standing absolutely motionless on a pedestal in London's Covent Garden until a coin is thrown into her hat. So, what exactly draws the crowd when Maria "performs"? "Well, people want me to prove that I'm human." I ask Maria if she gets bored just standing there day after day. "No," she says. "I enter an almost trance-like state and an hour passes like a minute."

3. The Actor

Michael Webster has been an actor in London for almost fifteen years. Michael tells me all about the ups and downs of a typical actor's life. "You constantly strive to deliver a perfect performance, often under

I ask Michael how he feels when he's performing. "One of the most amazing feelings I have," he tells me, "is standing in front of an audience knowing that they expressly came to see me perform. It fills me with two overwhelming sensations: joy and extreme gratitude!"

4. The Circus Performer

Zhao Jian explains to me how she came to be touring the world as a hand balancer with a circus troupe. "As a young girl I was always jumping around," she tells me, "so one day my mum suggested that I enrol in one of the many acrobatic schools in Wuqiao county. We followed an exceptionally harsh programme, waking at five thirty in the morning each day to begin eight hours of tough physical exercises." And now that she has a job in the circus? "I practise an acrobatic move over and over again before I'm ready to perform it." I ask her if she has any regrets. She answers me without the least hesitation: "No, I was made for this life."

3. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer refuses to answer one of the interviewer's questions?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

4. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer feels grateful to their audience?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

5. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer performs in a particular spot each day?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

6. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which performer owes some of their success to a technique used by someone else?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

Most people take time off work to travel, but for Ian Wright making a living requires travelling. Ian, who (1) ... around the world many times, is one of the presenters of Globe Trekker — a popular TV series which (2) ... the sights and sounds of different countries.

Since he (3) ... the job as a presenter on British TV, Ian (4) ... in over 50 episodes of the show, visiting countries like Ethiopia, Cambodia, Jamaica and Iran. On his travels, Ian often (5) ... local food and sometimes exposes himself to danger. Once, while filming in the Pacific, he (6) ... by a block of lava. "In Vanuatu we visited the most accessible volcano of the world. It erupted every ten minutes, spitting out lava all over the crater. It was unbelievable — until the wind changed. A piece of lava landed two meters away from my head. And we ran crying like babies."

Although Ian (7) ... Globe Trekker episodes for many years, he is as enthusiastic as ever!

7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

1) is travelling 2) has travelled 3) was travelling 4) is travelled

8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

1) was trying 2) tries 3) has been tried 4) is tried

9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

1) had almost hit 2) has been almost hit 3) was almost hit 4) was almost hitting

10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

1) was making 2) is making 3) makes 4) has been making

Every October I like to go to France (1) ... my holidays. Last year I visited the Loire Valley and I had the best two weeks of my life. I had such (2) ... good fun I cried when it was time to leave. When I arrived (3) ... Calais, the sun was shining and I was glad I had decided to go (4) ... camping. There are lots of campsites in the Loire, and I found a small one near a beautiful castle. King Louis XIV had (5) ... castle built in order to impress a princess he wanted to marry, but she rejected him for an English Duke. I fell in love with (6) ... place at once. Although October is late (7) ... camping, there were quite a lot of people staying there. It was highly recommended in my guidebook and a friend of mine had also suggested to go to that particular site. Most of the other campers were around (8) ... my age and I made friends with several of them. Six of us have agreed to meet there again next year for another great holiday.

nighly recommended in my guidebook and a friend of mine had also suggested to go to that particular site Most of the other campers were around (8) my age and I made friends with several of them. Six of us have agreed to meet there again next year for another great holiday.
11. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).
1) on 2) during 3) for 4) at
12. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2). 1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -
13. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3). 1) at 2) in 3) to 4) into
George Gershwin, who was born in Brooklyn in 1898, was determined to (1) an impression as a serious composer, which he achieved in 1924. At its New York premiere, one of his most famous compositions, <i>Rhapsody in Blue</i> , received wild applause from an audience that (2) musical celebrities such as the Russian composers Rachmaninov and Stravinsky. Gershwin followed this success with innovative prehestral works such as An American in Paris and, in 1935, the memorable opera <i>Porgy and Bess</i> . No one has been able to match Gershwin's ability to write original works that (3) the boundaries of jazz, opera and classical music and his (4) on modern music has been enormous. It is appropriate to add that he made the American composer a respectable (5) around the world, at a time when very little American music was being performed.
14. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (1)?
1) get 2) give 3) put 4) take 5) follow
15. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (2)?
1) contained 2) consisted 3) invited 4) possessed 5) included
16. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (3)?
1) enter 2) split 3) cross 4) carry 5) bring
17. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (4)?
1) power 2) direction 3) control 4) influence 5) affect
18. Какое слово (словосочетание) пропущено на позиции (5)?
1) figure 2) body 3) status 4) object 5) shape
19. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.
I signed the contract the (на днях) day.
20. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.
Is there anything (ещё) I can do for you?
21. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте. Каждую букву пишите в отдельной клеточке, не оставляя пробелов между словами.

Paracetamol was discovered in 1877, and it has been very used ever since. Today, in Europe and the

USA, it is often prescribed to treat it fever and pain.

22. Прочитайте предложения. Заполните пропуски ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу сразу для двух предложений. Запишите слово в бланке ответов только ОДИН раз.

Kelly walked hand in ... with her father on the beach.

Could you lend me a ... with this piano? I need to move it across the room.

Britain rightly has the (1) ... of being a safe place and street crime is fortunately not common. However, it is still (2) ... for tourists to take some precautions (*меры предосторожности*). Pickpockets may operate in crowded areas so make sure that you keep cameras and any other valuable things in a safe place. Experts recommend that passports and tickets should preferably be kept under your clothes in a money belt, perhaps. You must, of course, be particularly (3) ... at night. Be sure to take advice from local people. If they tell you a certain area is (4) ... at night, then don't go there.

23. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

SAFE, CARE, REPUTE, SENSE

24. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

SAFE, CARE, REPUTE, SENSE

- 1. Can you imagine life without both a computer, or music or even lights? Kelvin Doe
- 2. is an inspiring young man who from Sierra Leone. When he was growing up, the
- 3. electricity in his neighbourhood didn't always have work, so the lights only used
- 4. to come on once a week. As a boy, Kelvin was interested in how every things worked
- 5. and he used to get such excited about making things. While he was hanging out with
- 6. his friends, Kelvin used to find much materials in the street and make useful things
- 7. from them. He used old electronic items to repair its broken TVs and radios. At 13,
- 8. he even was made a battery so that his family had lights at night. He also built
- 9. a radio station and played lots music on the radio. People called him DJ Focus
- 10. because he believes that when you focus on something, you can to do anything.
- 25. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 1 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 26. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 2 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 27. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 3 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 28. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 4 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 29. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 5 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 30. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 6 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 31. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 7 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 32. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 8 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 9 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
- 34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки 10 выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.

- 1. ... conclusion, I would like to thank you all for your help.
- 2. Clare is very optimistic ... her chances of winning a gold medal.
- 3. The variety of accommodation available ranges ... a studio flat to a four-bedroomed house.
- 4. This flat has a bigger living room than the other one we saw, but I'm afraid ... of them has cable TV.
- 5. The first cheese ... probably made in Asia around four thousand years ago.
- 6. A chameleon is a kind of lizard ... skin changes colour to match the colour of its surroundings.
- **35.** Прочитайте предложение 1. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **36.** Прочитайте предложение 2. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **37.** Прочитайте предложение 3. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **38.** Прочитайте предложение 4. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **39.** Прочитайте предложение 5. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **40.** Прочитайте предложение 6. Заполните пропуск только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.